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Mr Neil Laurie

The Clerk of the Parliament

Parliament House

George Street
'BRISBANE QLD 4000

.....

Dear Mr,,Lanie

Thank you for your letter of 1 September 2010 concerning petition No. 1487-10
presented by Mr John-Paul Langbroek MP, Member for Surfers Paradise, and received
by the Parliament on 31 August 2010.

I note that the petitioners have requested the House to require Mrs Betty Kiernan MP,
Member for Mount Isa to do certain things. Ultimately, such a request is a matter for the
Parliament to decide not the Government.

However, | would like to point out that the Member for Mount Isa notified the Crime and
Misconduct Commission (CMC) of the complaint regarding this matter, and that the
CMC has confirmed that it has assessed the complaint and has found that it does not
amount to official misconduct and is not a matter for further investigation.

The Member for Mount Isa has my full support in this matter and that of the
Government.

Yours sincerely

ANNA BLIGH M
PREMIER OF QUEENSL@ND

S\ Queensland
Y Government




